HARTINGTON MIDDLE QUARTER PARISH COUNCIL

Mr C Howarth (Chair) Stonehaven Earl Sterndale Buxton. SK17 OBU 01298 83380 07813 517955

email:clivehowarth@btinternet.com email:pat.sutton@hotmail.co.uk

Mrs P Sutton (Clerk) 50 Haregate Road Leek. ST13 6QQ 01538 386634 07974 362676

MINUTES OF THE AGM MEETING HELD ON 7th March 2016

A meeting was held in the Chapel at 7.30p.m. 5 members were present. Mr C Howarth, Mr M Hodgkinson, Mrs P Bradbury, Mr K Mellor and Mr I Saunders. Apologies from Mr T McAvoy. 1 public member attended.

The minutes of the last meeting were read and signed as correct.

Mr Howarth said he had passed on our condolences to Ted McAvoy on the tragic and sudden death of his wife.

Matters Arising

Phonebox try to email/contact regarding upkeep of this.

Village sign not yet sorted.

PB reported that the trees had been lopped on High Needham crossroads and police had given permission, also Needhams at the Grange had done theirs as well. Road markings on crossroads and Cronkstone Lodge, Clerk to follow up. Gullies have been done. CH to ask TM if he's seen John Belfield at a respectful time, before the next meeting. Village lengthsman - Clerk to try again.

Correspondence

Parish Council website - look into this more, do we have to have one, or can we just publish things on the notice board. Letter from E/S Methodist Chapel Re; donation towards Health & Safety Survey for Asbestos, they had an estimate of £360 it was discussed and then Prop. PB and Sec. KM that we pay the total cost as and when the work has been carried out.

Planning

Underhill. Re-submission NP/DDD/1115/1041. Refusal recommended as before.

Finance

C/A balance £3981.09

P Sutton, Clerk, for Dec/Mar meetings. chq 364 for £200.00 agreed and signed.

Chairs Report

Queens 90th birthday - decided to not do anything like mugs/coins and just to stay with doing the village planters as decided on before.

A.O.B.

Crowdecote lane condition is very bad.

EE signal very poor and not working often. They are the only provider in the village, consequently, everyone has EE network phones, in the village. We have received a number of requests for us to report this, as a P.C. to see if it makes any difference.

Using the old quarry area, off the Jericho road, into the village, as a parking area was raised. MH said he thought Chatsworth owned it, Clerk to contact them.

There being no other business the meeting was closed.

Next meeting 6th June 2016 at 7.30p.m.

Signed; Chairperson. Moderant

6th June 2016